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Police investigate fatal logging accident in Guadalcanal 
Province 

 

Police in Guadalcanal is investigating a fatal logging accident involving two 
men at the Vavale Logging Camp in East Central Guadalcanal on 2 February 

2019. 
 

The fatal accident involved a Malaysian national who worked as a bulldozer 
operator and a local Solomon Islander who worked as a crew at the logging 

camp. 
 

Supervising Provincial Police Commander (PPC) Guadalcanal Province, 
Superintendent Nixson Manetoga says, “The local male person is from 

Toanaboko Village.” 
 

PPC Manetoga explains, “Both men died instantly after they drove close by a 

log and it slide down a steep hill and hit their bulldozer and killed them.” 
 

Superintendent Manetoga says, “The situation in the area of fatal accident is 
quiet tense, but police at the Marau Police Station managed to calm down the 

situation and explained the law to the relatives of the local deceased person 
and the relatives were satisfied with the cause of death.”  

 
//End// 
 

 

Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon 

Islands by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The 

RSIPF strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for 

the Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the 

RSIPF values. 

 
For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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